

DegreeWorks Work Team Minutes for November 3, 2008

Group: DegreeWorks Work Team

Topic: Weekly Team Meeting

Date: November 3, 2008 at 8:30 am

Attendees: John Allred, Colleen Abrams, Craig Mead, Peter Sommers, Patty Itchoak,
Janet Johnson, Mark Nichols, Melissa McGinty

=====

Title: Audit attempting automatic substitutions

- . Ask where it stands
- . Show stopper

Title: Petitions tab needed to display for view only advisors

- . Check with David to see if SD2PETVUE was added to SHPCFG. Needs execute the command shpparse
- . Show stopper

Title: In Planner Views, all sections showing even when not requested

- . Very important but not show stopper

Title: 2.0 GPA requirement not met in What-If

- . Very important but not show stopper

Title: User can delete notes entered by another user

- . UAF will modify so advisor
- . Important but can do a work around for the time-being

Title: Hide-Rule not working for Groups

- . Need to update the SR with the additional information from Peter as the hide-rule changes to remarks was a consequence of the fix.
- . Not show stopper

Title: Sharing problem when using MinPerDisc and MaxPerDisc

- . Need to update SR asking about this
- . Show stopper

Title: ADV Users receiving ADV and ADVX services

- . UAA will review to be sure things are working correctly
- . Not show stopper at this time

Title: Course being removed inappropriately

- . Mark will talk with the Action Line concerning this
- . Show stopper

Title: Max credit at degree level eliminating required courses

- . Not show stopper today but needed prior to rollout to students

Title: Template not loading into Planner correctly

- . Not show stopper today but needed as soon as possible and definitely before rollout to students

Title: Equivalency Problem

- . Not show stopper today but needed as soon as possible and definitely before rollout to students

Title: Requirements not met

- . Show stopper

Password change from email to UAOnline pin.

- . Janet will check with David

Localizations received for UAA and UAS. UAS has given approval to move theirs. UAA requested theirs to be moved this morning.

Moves of student data need to be done nightly. We need to request that David do a force of student data for all instances beginning tomorrow.

Security – Need to have all UA-system IP addresses open to Scribe and SureCode. Not having this has created problems with the testing. John and Peter/Barbara must ask for the IP ranges for their instances to be opened.

Status –

UAA –

- . Still moving forward testing
- . Beginning new catalogs today.
- . Course catalog HTML file – contact Dennis directly. Will not be needed to be done if going to 4.0 soon.

UAS –

- . Noted areas of concern to fix.
- . Still testing bachelor degrees so students get proper advice

UAF –

- . Cleaning up D70 equivalent table
- . Then continue testing

Mark –

- . Localization training – can be set up whenever we can – would go through Bert. Will be WebEx. People attending must have HTML knowledge and XML preferred. We can have as many as we want attend.

Janet –

- . Need to decide when we will go to 4.0 soon

Need to send Colleen any changes that are desired with the product. Will discuss 4.0 release notes at next week's meeting.

Next meeting: November 10, 2008 at 8:30 am